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Attachment A 
City of San Diego Comments on the 2017 Scoping Plan Update 

 
Environmental Justice Advisory Committee  
 
The Environmental Justice Advisory Committee (EJAC) plays a significant role in providing input to CARB 
in regards to the development of the Scoping Plan as well as any other pertinent matter in implementing 
AB 32, to ensure that fair and equitable climate action is occurring. EJAC is a thirteen member committee 
selected by CARB to represent communities in the State with the most significant exposure to air pollution. 
San Diego currently has no representation on EJAC, locally or regionally.  
 
Per the SB 535 list of census tracts facing multiple pollution burdens there are seventeen tracts that fall 
within the City of San Diego. Of those seventeen, three scored a 96%-100% on CalEnviroScreen 2.0, which 
is the highest score possible. Out of all of the census tracts in the State that scored a 96%-100% on the 
CalEnviroScreen 2.0 model, census tracts in San Diego are the only ones to not have representation on 
EJAC.   

The City of San Diego requests the CARB include one or more representatives from the San Diego region 
to participate on EJAC.  
 
Natural and Working Lands Including Agricultural Lands 
 
In regards to carbon sequestration CARB states that “California will continue to pursue develop and new 
infrastructure construction patterns that avoid greenfield development. Success here will depend on 
working through local and regional land use planning and permitting, as well as developing incentives for 
participation by local government and individual landowners.” Staff at the City of San Diego request to 
work directly with CARB to integrate natural and working lands conservation priorities into local-level 
plans (e.g. habitat conservation plans).   
 
Local and Regional Government Engagement 
 
Climate change policies and perspectives vary greatly between local and regional entities. The City of San 
Diego encourages CARB to work directly with local governments in regards to regulatory developments 
that will be implemented at a local level. As stated in the 2017 Scoping Plan Update: “Regional and local 
governments and agencies are leaders in addressing climate change and are uniquely positioned to reduce 
emissions from certain sources, especially by reducing the demand for electricity, transportation fuels, 
and natural gas. The State is striving to provide a supportive framework to advance these and other local 
efforts.” we strongly encourage CARB to work directly with the City of San Diego to develop a “supportive 
framework” that assists in meeting the goals of the CAP and beyond. 
 
 
 


